Town of Hartford

Road Committee 

 

MINUTES
 

October 27, 2015 

Town Hall – 7:00 p.m.

 

MINUTES

 The meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m.   Members present were: Harley Swanson, Chairman, Leslie Boness, Barry Langer, and Daniel Maddox,.   Gregory Jones, John (Jack) Plumley, David Bowen, Alan (Bim) McNeil, Road Commissioner, and the Board of Selectmen representative were absent. 
1. Review and Approval of Minutes.

The Minutes of 10/13/2015, submitted by Acting Secretary Barry Langer, were distributed and reviewed.  Dan Maddox made a motion, seconded by Harley Swanson, to approve the Minutes as submitted.  The motion passed unanimously.  

2. Current Road Status Report 

The Road Commissioner was absent, so there was no status report.  Barry Langer noted that he had driven Old Rt. 140 and Gurney Hill, which now have a base coat of blacktop, and 2/3of Stetson had a base coat as of yesterday. The State’s required date for paving completions is now beyond the listed timing.  It was also noted that Town roads have not been mowed this year and concern was raised regarding the future cost effects of such deferred maintenance. Upon questioning, Harley reported that the Sand/Salt shed is now full. It was noted that the camera set-up should be checked to assure it is monitoring properly.  
Leslie Boness and Barry Langer both had recently travelled Sam Annis and Howard Roads and found the top of Sam Annis appeared to be in terrible condition and Howard Road did not appear to be much improved.  It was agreed to ask Greg Jones to report on the current condition of Howard when it rains, Barry found standing water on one side.  
The members expressed the need for written communications between the Board of Selectmen and the Road Commissioner, as well as the Road Committee, when projects are required  The Administrative Ordinance was referenced on the subject.  It was agreed that written communications would be a good practice to implement for all administrative communications with committees and officials.  The Administrative Ordinance, Article 3, Section 1, Sub-Section 2, was noted as an important reason for clarifying communications in writing. 

ARTICLE 3.  Forfeiture and Recall of Elected Officials: Section 1.0. Forfeiture of Office  A public official shall forfeit their office for the following reasons:  2. In the case of the Road Commissioner, failure to perform the duties of the position, as described in State law or Town ordinance, for a period of 30 days after a written request signed by all sitting Selectmen.
It was also noted that the State Statutes, Title 23, Sec. 27.01 requires the Road Commissioner to submit monthly statements of expenditures with accurate accounts to the Selectmen.
3. Report on Status of Set-Up for Database of all Hartford Roads, Road Work and Costs Associated with Each Road.

Dan and Harley will work on the set up of the RSMS so that all items, including expenses, may be tracked according to each road addressed.  Barry noted that it would be helpful to have a place for citizen comments, so they too may be monitored and followed, to assure they receive attention.  It was also noted that fabric was not used to stabilize rutted areas on Stetson Road prior to paving, and Leslie reported that she had been advised by a resident that there was concern as to whether the current work would be sustained over the longer term. i.e., for 5 years or more.  Issues such as this may be followed through the proper RSMS data input.  Concerns were raised that roads in town have not been mowed this year. If brush cutting is not kept up it will necessitate higher expenses in upcoming years.  Larger trees will require tree cutting and heavier equipment usage.  It was noted that the salt and sand shed has been filled.  
4. Continuation of Prior Meeting Discussion.
5. Continuation of Discussion of forms requiring modification or implementation.

Items 4 & 5 were discussed together.  It was agreed to address the modification of forms and other data requests after the RSMS is set up, so that the best management practices may be found to track and input required information. This may benefit from modifications to timecards as well as contractor work sheets and invoice forms. A single set form for use by all contractors would be helpful; it should identify what work has been done on what road so that data may be maintained for each individual road.   It would be helpful to have a written report from the Road Commissioner to the Selectmen, with a copy to the Road Committee, in a standard form to make recapture of the data simple for all.
6.      Old Business.  

7.      New Business.
 The members agreed that a review of roads workshop would be beneficial.  Members available will plan to meet on Sunday November 1st at 1:00 p.m. and on November 22nd at 10:00 a.m. at the Town Hall.  Roads to be reviewed will include Howard, Sam Annis, Gurney Hill, Stetson, Old Rt. 140, Cary Hill, Mahoney, Farrand Hill, plus Davenport and Goding.  The culverts and patching which were done need to be checked. 
8.      Adjournment.  

Dan Maddox made a motion, seconded by Barry Langer, to adjourn the meeting at 8:25 p.m.  The motion passed unanimously. 

The next regular meeting will be November 10, 2015 at 7:00 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,

Leslie F. P. Boness

Secretary
